
MINUTES OF NORTH LAWRENCE FISH & GAME SENIOR CLUB 

                              AUGUST 3, 2023 

      The Aug. 3rd, 2023, meeting of the North Lawrence Fish & Game Senior Club 

was opened by Chaplain Gary Krieder with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a 

prayer.   The prayer included the Nation, the club, its members, past and present.   

    A special guest speaker was Wildlife Officer Scott Traver of the Ohio 

Department of Natural Resources.   He spoke of his job and answered questions 

from club members.   

     Frank spoke of club projects, the regrading around buildings to divert water, the 

special event range, and future plans for the club’s house.   Also, there is a need to 

review the rules for the shooting ranges, and a discussion of future shooting events. 

     Gary said the accounts are good and the winning ticket for the M-1 carbine will 

be at the next membership meeting.   Mike read the club’s financial report to 

members and the senior’s club’s finances are strong.    

     This month’s Show and Tell was 410 shotguns.   There was single shots, double 

barrel, blot action, lever action, and over and under, shotguns with revolving 

cylinders, even a 410/41 caliber revolver.    Also there was a mint S.K.S. 

     Next month’s Show and Tell will be air or spring rifles and pistols.   The club 

will also offer outside trap to attendees, so bring a shotgun. 

     

Minutes recorded by Temporary Acting Secretary, Garland Parsons 


